Wilmer and Pauline Conh
P.0O. Box 218
| | Clearfield, KY 40313

|
Public Service Commission
211 Slover Blvd.
P.O. Box 615
Frankfort, KY 40602-0615

} } RE: Case No. 2010-00049

| | Dear Todd and Staff,

NOV 16 2010

PUBLIC SERVICE
COMMISSION

11/16/10

We would like to add to the record that as of November 8", 2010 we
have begun constructing a home on the property located at 1860 Upper
Rock Lick Rd. Hillsboro, KY... Without water or a decision on this

| i matter it is going to be burden trying to construct a home i.e. masonry,
concrete and construction in general that requires a2 water source.

Accordingly, the letter sent by the PSC to Fleming Co. Water dated
September 24", 2010 granted them an extension for the request of
information was due October 15, 2010. The date has come and gone
and no information is forthcoming. The record of our teleconference
will reflect a statement made by the PSC staff that Fleming Co. Water
will provide us with water in accordance with the law. We intend to
move on with our life and urge you to add to the record; construction of
/" a home has begun and there has been no decision in this matter.

We also plan to explore the opportunity of including our neighbors who
reside below us on the same supply line to consider there options of
_possibly drinking contaminated water. The one reason Fleming Co.
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Water is not providing us with water is because there fear of
contamination. It defies logic that contamination runs up hill fo our
farm not downhill to our neighbors and more importantly to a water
meter owned by us at 357 Upper Rock Lick Rd., Hillsboro, KY...
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We appreciate your efforts however, our attempt to regain county water
has been going on for over (3) years.

Respectfully,

M{/M/ s

Wil nd Pauline Conn
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